## **Gail Defeo**

From:

Cosentino, Patricia <cosentino.patricia@newfairfieldschools.org> on behalf of

Cosentino, Patricia

Sent:

Monday, November 2, 2020 12:21 PM

To:

Gail DeFeo

**Subject:** 

Fwd: Derx Foundation 2020/21 Grant decision

## For Bd

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Luby, Julie < luby.julie@newfairfieldschools.org>

Date: Mon, Nov 2, 2020 at 10:01 AM

Subject: Re: Derx Foundation 2020/21 Grant decision

To: Pat Carlson carlson@unionsavings.com>

Cc: Maura Garych <migcwf@gmail.com>, Cosentino, Patricia <cosentino.patricia@newfairfieldschools.org>

## THANK YOU SO MUCH!!!!!!

We are grateful for your support!

On Sun, Nov 1, 2020 at 4:14 PM Derx Foundation <a href="mailto:administrator@grantinterface.com">administrator@grantinterface.com</a> wrote:

Dear Julie,

Thank you for your 2020/21 grant application. As you are aware, this has been an unusual year due to the impact of Covid-19. As per our previous communications, we have worked to support our 2019/20 grantees as they navigated Covid-19 impact. Looking forward, the impact of Covid-19 on our community was factored by the Trustees along with Derx Foundation grant parameters to make our 2020/21 grant decisions. This resulted in difficult decisions due to changing needs and priorities.

We are pleased to advise we have approved the New Fairfield Public Schools 2020/21 grant request in the amount of \$15.000.00.

We will follow up with Grant paperwork. In the meantime, we extend our thanks for your contributions to the community and we send our best regards as we all navigate the months and year ahead.

Pat Carlson Nanette Falkenberg Maura Garych

The Derx Foundation Trustees